BHARATIYA VIDYA BHAVAN'S MEHTA VIDYALAYA SOCIAL AWARENESS AND SENSITIVITY CAMP FOR CLASS XI

BVBMV/TL/ORA/SAS/2023-24/1 296

15.3.2023

Dear Parent,

- 1. The Social Awareness and Sensitivity Camp is organized annually at the commencement of the new academic session for class XI. This camp is organized as a compulsory component of + 2 studies and curriculum. The camp aims to enhance the personality, self esteem, team building & decision making ability, community awareness, leadership qualities & and other life skills of students.
- 2. It is expected that with group work, individualized reflective sessions, and larger visualization of issues concerning self and society, child will come out as a positively transformed being. He/she will certainly be more confident than before and become a thinking & sensitive person.
- 3. The camp will cover sessions on Digital detox, Personality development, Adolescence issues, Communication skills, Cyber Safety, Comprehensive Career Guidance, Understanding Aptitude, Social issues etc.
- 4. S.A.S camp will be organized in School from 11th April to 21st April '2023 during School hours (3:00am to 2:10pm). A detailed session wise timetable specifically designed for the camp will be given to the students and will also be uploaded on the School website.
- 5. Attendance is compulsory and the grade earned from this camp will be given to CBSE for incorporation in the mark list and certificate of class XI and XII.
- 6. Parent Orientation Programme: School is organizing the following sessions for parents on Thursday, 20th April' 2023 from 9.30 to 11.00
- Career Counseling Session by Guest Speaker.
- > Session on Understanding the procedure for Stream Allotment.
- > Session on Understanding Evaluation Criteria for class XI.
- 7. School is also organizing Blood Donation Camp 2023 on 21st April' 2023 in the School Campus. Details of the same will be shared soon.

FEES NOTIFICATION :-

- Fee for admission to class XI should be deposited by 10th April'2023 and fee slip should be handed over to the class teacher on 12 April' 2023.
- · Parents who are planning to get admission of their ward in some other

school after the CBSE Board examination are requested to apply for the Transfer Certificate (TC) well in advance i.e. upto March 2023 so that School shall fill the vacancy on time. If someone applies for TC in April' 2023 onwards shall be liable to pay School fee from April'2023 to the month of applying for TC.

With best wishes and kind regards

Yours faithfully,

Dr. (Mrs.) Anju Tandon

Principal